
 
 

 
 

Sizewell C Community Relations 
48-50 High Street 

Leiston 
IP16 4EW 

[ADDRESS] 

8 March 2024 

Dear Resident, 

Sizewell C B1122 Resurfacing 

I am writing to you as promised in my first letter dated 20 February 2024, with further details of the road 
diversions and the programme of works for the B1122 resurfacing. The extent of the main resurfacing 
works is shown in blue below, with ironworks over the extent of the road closure.  
 
Whilst we carry out these works, the B1122 from its junction with the A12 through to the junction with 
Abbey Lane will be closed between 1900hr and 0600hr, from Monday 18 March to Sunday 14  April. The 
following map illustrates the diversion route that will be in place during this time: 
 

 
 
The diversion route, for traffic travelling Southeast bound on the B1122 will be B1122 Yoxford Road, 
heading south along the A12, turning East onto the B1121. In Saxmundham, traffic shall be directed East 
along B1119 towards Leiston, travelling along Waterloo Avenue in Leiston, prior to turning North along 
Station Road and onto B1122 Abbey Road, B1122 Leiston Road, and B1122 Middleton Road. 
 
As previously stated, residents and businesses will still be able to leave and enter the area during the 
overnight road closure. Upon arriving or leaving the area, you will be escorted by staff members on the 
ground to ensure your safety. 



 
 

 
 

 
The resurfacing works will cover approximately 3.5 km, which means that we will be at different locations 
during the period of the works.   
 
Typical shift pattern will start with our teams shutting the road from 19hr00, followed by the mobilisation 
of our teams to site once the road is closed. Our teams will then begin to prepare the carriageway for 
resurfacing, laying new asphalt material through the night whilst also adjusting ironwork (gully, manhole 
covers and road studs), followed by re-marking the carriageway’s road markings and lines. The road will 
re-open at 06hr00. There may be occasions during this programme, where traffic lights will be installed 
during the day along this stretch of road to allow us to complete associated works.  
 
I am sorry for any inconvenience this work may cause. It is work that we committed to carry out as part 
of our planning approval and will improve the B1122 in advance of work to build the Sizewell Link Road 
for our construction vehicles.   
 
More traffic management details can be referenced on website One Network: 
 
https://one.network/ 
 
and the SZC works tracker: 
 
https://www.szcworkstracker.co.uk 
 
If you have any questions, please do contact our helpline 0800 197 6102 or email info@sizewellc.com 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Paul Lennon 
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